
Presqu’ile Point Lighthouse Preservation Society 

P.O. Box 962, Brighton, ON K0K 1H0 

www.PresquilePointLighthouse.ca 
 

PRESQU’ILE POINT  

LIGHTHOUSE PRESERVATION SOCIETY 

Welcome to our 2017-07-01 Newsletter #9 
 

A Word From Chair Spencer Dennis 
Greetings to everyone from all of us at the Presqu'ile Point Lighthouse Preservation Society.  Greetings to all of 
you.  By the time you read this article, we will be into early summer, and hopefully the rain will end, and we can 
ƎŜǘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǿŀƭƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ŎŀƳǇƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ŀǘ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ tŀǊƪΦ     
 

Having said that, things have been moving along nicely for the PPLPS.  Since our last newsletter, we have received 
several more grants from local sources, which will be used towards our pilot project, which will be commencing 
after Labour Day. On Thursday, June 1st, we received $5000.00 from the Brian Todd Memorial Community Fund, 
and on June 19th we received $12,500.00   from the Municipality of Brighton. 
 

 

Another huge thanks to our community business supporters. 
The second Spring Fashion Fiesta put on by Redstone Clothing 
and The Shoe Store in May also raised $1,400.00 for our cause 
and was another sell-out crowd.  
  
We have been notified that our heritage designation to the 
Historic Sites and Monuments Board of Canada is being 
reviewed, but as noted earlier, this is a lengthy process.   
 
And it is time to get fit so you can participate in our 3rd Annual 
Fun Run & Walk on Saturday, Sept. 9th at the Lighthouse. 

 

We have our Rum Runner's Ball coming up on Saturday, July 15th at the Brighton Community Centre.  Please 
check our website for further details.  Music for the evening will be provided free by The Fade Kings Band out of 
Colborne in order to assist with our fundraising efforts. Check them out. they have a great following as they are 
really good. Tickets are only $15 each of 2 for $25 in advance or can be bought at the door for $15 each.  
 

 

 

We have a summer student again this year, (Lachlann 
McVeenύ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ƎǊŀƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ hƴǘŀǊƛƻ DƻǾΩǘΦ 
He will be invaluable in recruiting new members and 
sponsors, and contacting present members regarding their 
membership renewals.  And, if the rain lets up, he will be our 
Ambassador down at the lighthouse discussing the history 
with new visitors.  
 

Thank you again for your support, and please don't forget to 
spread the word to your friends and neighbours of our 
society and what we do.   

Regards  

Spencer Dennis , Chair  
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HAVE YOU BEEN VOTING? - Vote Daily Now Until July 14  

 

Did you know that of the dozens of lighthouses built ƻƴ [ŀƪŜ hƴǘŀǊƛƻ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ муллΩǎΣ ƻǳǊ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ tƻƛƴǘ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜ ƛǎ 
the second oldest operating lighthouse, being built in 1840?   We want and need to stop further deterioration of this 
69-foot-tall lighthouse to ensure it is a lasting legacy of our marine heritage, and to ensure it remains standing for 
future generations to come. We do have a plan of attack but we need your help! As one of the last five lighthouses 
on Lake Ontario, it is absolutely critical to save it as a link to our heritage; we know that with your help, we can be 
successful. 

   
¢ƘǊŜŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƎƻΣ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ tƻƛƴǘ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜ tǊŜǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ όtt[t{ύ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ϧ¢Ƙƛǎ tƭŀŎŜ aŀǘǘŜǊǎϦ 
contest and in early June, we were notified that we are one of the top 7 finalists in our Region of Ontario/Quebec. 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŎǊƻǿŘŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ άbŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ ƻŦ /ŀƴŀŘŀέ ǘƘŀǘ ƻŦŦŜǊǎ ŀ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǇǊƛȊŜ ƻŦ Ϸслƪ 
and a Regional prize of $30k to the projects with the most amount of fundraising, and a $10k goes to the 
contestant that receives the most number of votes.   
 

 ²ƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΣ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ƻǳǊ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ tƻƛƴǘ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 
enjoy this unique heritage structure.  Will you help us άYŜŜǇ hǳǊ [ƛƎƘǘ {ƘƛƴƛƴƎΚέ 
 

So, how can you help?  
·     Take part in the voting - each and every day until July 17! 
·     Keep up with our regularly posted content on our website or FB postings 
·     Mention us to your friends and associates 
·     Support us on social media: Facebook & Twitter 
·     Please consider donating via the contest page 
 

For more information, please visit our website at www.pplps.ca or contact Volunteer Director Dave Sharp at    
613-475-5109 or email @ DSharp@pplps.ca 

 

Introducing Our 2017 Applefest Raffle – Tickets on Sale Soon 

 

Prize #1 – $500 Sobeys Gift Card (courtesy of Sobeys & PPLPS) 
Prize: #2    New Bicycle (valued at over $250 – courtesy of Mitsubishi, Belleville) 

Prize #3 – Set of Two Hockey Tickets – Ottawa Senators - (date to be decided later) 
Prize #4 – Water-themed Quilt (valued @ $300 – courtesy of The Happy Quilters”) 

Prize #5 – Framed photo of our Presqu’ile Point Lighthouse 

Prize #6 – Season’s Pass for Ontario’s Park (courtesy of Ontario Parks) 
 

To be drawn: Sunday, September 24, 2017 @ 4:00pm 

Cost $5.00 each or 3 for $10.00 

 

Please step up and take a book or two to sell to your friends over the summer – contact Dave Sharp 

 

  

http://www.pplps.ca/
mailto:DSharp@pplps.ca
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A Word From Ontario Parks Supt. Rob Cunningham 
The spring of 2017 has been nothing short of challenging. Lake Ontario has had the highest water levels in recorded history 
and coupled with the extreme rainfall has resulted in some very intense flooding of the park. The park was closed for 
approximately three weeks, during which time the Park Office was closed and a new mobile office was set up. Park roads 
were damaged and many areas of the park werŜ ǳƴǳǎŀōƭŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŦƭƻƻŘƛƴƎ Ƙŀǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŜƭȅ ƘƛƴŘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƪΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ 
spring in implementing any projects and our usual business practices.  
As the park gets back to a normal operating condition we are hoping to begin some work on the Lighthouse project. 
LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜ DǊƻǳǇ ƛǎ ƳŀƪƛƴƎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ 
energetic community group that is raising money to help maintain the Lighthouse. The Lighthouse is an extremely important 
element of the fabric of the Brighton area. Please help support the Presqu’ile Point Lighthouse Preservation Society in their 

important work.                                                                                            Rob Cunningham; Park Superintendent 
 

Engineering Update    
You know what they say: the best laid plans go astray.  While it was our hope to start the proposed Pilot Conservation 
Project earlier this April 2017; Ontario Parks asked us to postpone it to after Labour Day Weekend, so that is now the plan.  
The primary reason for this delay was to minimize the disruption of tens of thousands of visitors they have each week during 
the summer. If they had only known about all this rain and flooding! 
 

We can report that we have been in recent contact with the PJ Consultant Group who has assured us that the bid 
specifications will be completed anytime now, providing ample time for the bidding process to happen and start the project 
on time. To recap, this project entails erecting the scaffolding to the top of the lighthouse, (69 feet in height), removing 
some of the shingles and the nearby wood girdle; and confirming earlier inspections of the overall structure itself. It would 
also include some grouting of the walls, from the inside and the outside.  The grouting that will be added at this time would 
be continued with the Phase 3 restoration.  This pilot project is necessary from the standpoint of contractors tendering 
ŀŎŎǳǊŀǘŜ ǉǳƻǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŀǘƛƻƴ όƛΦŜΦ {ƻ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōǳƛƭŘ ƛƴ ƭŀǊƎŜ contingency costs for the unknowns as there should be 
none after we do this 2017 evaluations).   
 

We are in the midst of raising some additional funds for this project in the case of cost over-run, but we are more than 
comfortable to proceed with the fall project.  If we happen to win one of the prizes from The Heritage Trust of Canada 
(previously mentioned), that will give us a bit of a cushion in case of a cost over-run. 
 

 

PPLPS wants to thank Lorne Van Dusen and his family 
for their generosity of giving our "This Place Matters" 
campaign a huge lift with their contribution of $2,000 in 
memory of our (deceased) Past Director Lynda Van 
Dusen. Here is a quote from Lorne as presented to our 
Director Dave Sharp:  
Lynda and I believed in the restoration of our Presqušile 
Point Lighthouse and Lynda wanted me to continue this 
support in her memory. And, thus the cheque. I would 
encourage others to do the same to keep the lighthouse 
a lasting legacy for our loved ones. 
 
We also want to thank the family and friends of the late 
Catherine Cattell for their generosity towards PPLPS 
upon her passing earlier this year. 
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Financial Update: 
We are thankful for the continued support of our efforts by local business owners.  It is important to recognize this great 
business support we get from local firms. Check them out later in this newsletter as we are proud to have them as sponsors.   
 
We are busy reaching out to most of you with respect to renewing your annual memberships and we are actually thrilled 
that many of you are not only submitting your minimum fee but are making an additional donation on top of this.  Thank 
you for this great support.  
 
As at the end of June, our assets are well over $110,000.  On top of this, we have a $25,000 commitment from the Rotary 
Club of Brighton which can be used to help us in the final phase of restoration, plus we have a further $12,500 allocated to 
us in 2018 from the Municipality of Brighton (they just gave us $12,500 in early June which shows up on our 
ThisPlaceMatters campaign totals). 

 
As some of you know, we have been using Pay Pal as a means of on-line payments via our website; we certainly have had 
some hiccups with this approach and we are still hoping to implement a new program but things are a bit slow at the other 
end in this regard.  But, be assured, we are working on it.  
 
Another Successful Fashion Show 
  

 
The Fashion Show raffle winners for a Game of Golf for 
two at Black Bear Ridge was Dan Thompson and the 
Embroidered Print of the Lighthouse went to Judy 
Flindall. Congratulations also to Kathy Taylor who won 
the 50/50 prize of $172.50. 

 

Thanks to Red Stone Clothing & The Shoe 
Store for their ongoing support! 

 
What About Our 2017 Gala Event? 
 

The Board of Directors decided not to plan a gala for 2017. However, we can tell you to mark your calendars for June 23, 
2018 for our next Gala, The date has been officially set. We look forward to an even better event with your continued 
cooperation.  Last year we raised nearly $30,000 and we truly believe we can do better than this. So, if you have a special 
talent or skill you want to donate to our efforts for the June 2018 event, please let us know now and start your planning.  
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These guys are great and are 
providing their services for 
free in support of the PPLPS.  
 
Reserve Saturday, July 15th 
from 7:00-11:00pm at the 
Brighton Community Centre 
on Elizabeth Street (arena) 
 
Tickets are $15 each or 2 for 
$25 in advance.  You can 
obtain from any of the 
Directors or at Red Stone 
Clothing or Lighthouse 
Wealth Management. Also 
available at the door for $15 
each.   
A licensed event! 

 
 

 

Our Third Annual Fun Run & Walk 
 

Join us for a loop around beautiful Presqu'ile Park walking 
5k or running 7k in support of the beautiful and historic 
Presqu'ile Lighthouse.  
Want to help out a little more? After registering, raise an 
additional $50 and receive a custom souvenir Dri Fit 
Technical Shirt OR a Hoselton Lighthouse Aluminum 
Sculpture. Raise an additional $100 or more and receive 
both!  
Event Cost: $40.00 (All registration fees include the $12.00 
park entrance fee)  
Contact Spencer Dennis at Chair@pplps.ca for more info 

Register on-line at: www.myracetime.ca  

mailto:Chair@pplps.ca
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Membership Update 
We are so fortunate to have a relatively strong membership base. Without you we would certainly not be very successful at 
our fundraising programs and our educational sessions.  For 2017, we see the usual ups and downs of members coming and 
going. Of course, we are saddened as some did not wish to renew their membership for various reasons.   Presently, after a 
very successful membership drive at Sobeys on June 24, we are at a total of 225 members registered with 75 of these still 
owing their annual membership dues between now and the end of the year.  It is our continued belief, that the members 
who have not yet paid, still support our efforts and perhaps have just neglected to make that payment/donation.  Thus far in 
2017, we have been fortunate to have 12 new members join PPPLS.   Our 2017 summer student, Lachlann McVeen will be 
busy promoting our cause to local businesses and asking for their membership and sponsorship.     
 

We thank our members for showing your support to our worthy cause. Please continue to spread the word by asking your 
friends, your business associates and anyone else you talk to, to consider becoming a member. Your annual membership 
now lasts for the full twelve months from when the date you paid your annual fees.  
 

If someone you know would like to become a member, please contact our Membership Director, Ernie Sharp, or join online 
at www.pplps.ca.  The individual or family membership fee is $20.00 per year. (you can also pay for future years at the same 
time if you wish).   Corporate memberships of $100.00 or $500.00 or more may also be purchased.  As noted in our last 
newsletter, we are now seeing families showing substantial financial ongoing annual support through extra donations and 
becomiƴƎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ά.ǊƻƴȊŜέ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎŀǳǎŜΦ  όǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻƴǎƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊύΦ .ȅ 
purchasing a membership and making donations, it not only allows us to raise a few dollars, but more importantly, it is an 
expression of your ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ tƻƛƴǘ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜΦ And of course, donations of any 
amount will be graciously accepted. A charitable tax receipt will be issued for all monies received.  

  

 

 
 

DO YOU KNOW WHO THIS PERSON IS? 
 

Hint #1 ς He is the great, great grandfather of the spouse of one of our 
Directors  
Hint #2 - He was born on 1815-08-04 
Hint #3 ς He liked to play with fire 
Hint #4 ς IŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ŦƻƻǘǎǘŜǇǎ 
Hint #5 ς He was quite the hiker and loved climbing 
Hint #6 ς He was employed locally from 1863-66 
Hint #7 ς He drowned under the ice at Point Pelee in 1866-02-20 
Hint #8 ς His great-great grandson recently visited Brighton and 
donated a framed photo of this person. 
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Here is the rest of the story picture: 
His full name is Samual James Stewart Swetman and he was a lighthouse keeper at Presquôile Point from 1863-66. 

Recently, a family member, Ray Swetman visited Brighton and brought along this picture that will be donated to 

the park and hopefully hung at the Interpretative Centre near the lighthouse section.  Strangest thing was that Ray 

did his homework and discovered a family tree and notified Director Ernie Sharp (there is no ñeò) that his wife 

Brenda Sharp (nee-Westlake and Sharpe) that this picture was of her great-great grandfather.  How is that for a 

coincidence?   

 

 

Presquôile Point Lighthouse Promotional Items for sale 
 

 A Big Thanks to FOPP for promoting our promotional items at  

The Interpretative Centre at the Park 

 

And another thanks to The Presquôile Brewery for making space to sell our items there also. 

 

So, please drop by either location to see what items we have available for you. 
 

Did you know, we now have numerous items for saleé.  

 
¶ Hoselton lighthouse sculptures on a marble base ($25 each) 

¶ Presquôile Point Lighthouse coffee mugs ï four colours ($10 each of 

set of 4 for $35) 

¶ Embroidered PPLPS T-shirts of different sizes and different colours 

($25 each) 

¶ Embroidered PPLPS Golf shirts of different sizes and different 

colours ($35 each) 

¶ Embroidered PPLPS Pull-over sweaters ($40 each) 

¶ Embroidered PPLPS Baseball caps ($20 each) 

 
 

 

These can also be seen at Dave Sharpôs office ï Lighthouse Wealth Management (143 Main Street) but please call 

ahead (613-475-5109) as they are in storage. Just let Angela or Priya know you are coming to viewé if we donôt 

have your size or colour for any of the clothing wear in stock, you can also order them directly from Red Stone 

Clothing Co ï just let Connie know your needs.  

 

AGM Info - September 25th, 2017 
More details will be released later but please come out and learn more about the activities of PPLPS at our AGM 

which will be held at the Community Centre on Elizabeth Street (Arena) starting at 7:00pm for about 60-75 

minutes. Refreshments will be served. For minutes of our past AGMôs, please visit our website @ www.pplps.ca  
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We Need You To Volunteer! 

 
Meet Your Board  Raffle Ticket Sales 

¶ We will be announcing more details about the 2017 Applefest Raffle         

Ticket Sales in the next month.  Please consider contacting Dave Sharp at         

613-475-5109 (DSharp@PPLPS.ca) or Michael Nicholson (613-475-3646) 

(MNicholson@PPLPS.ca)  to get a few books to sell and raise some funds! 

¶ Sell them over the summer to your neighbours, friends, service people, etc. 

 

Applefest Booth ï Saturday, Sept. 25, 2017 

¶ Please volunteer to assist us on Saturday, September 25, 2017 ï Main         

Street Booth, Brighton 

¶ We need help in both raffle ticket sales and/or selling of memberships 

 

Fund Raising Committee 

¶ Ruth Kerr is looking for helpers for her dance on Sat. July 15thé  

¶ We are also now at that point of time when we need help sourcing out and 

applying for major grants from large organizations, etc.   

¶ Would you like to helpé let us knowé 

  

Soft Sell Memberships Sales 

¶ How many of your friends are aware that you are a member of the 

Presquôile Point Lighthouse Preservation Society.  Do you know 

how easy it is to ask a friend or neighbour to join our cause to 

protect our local icon?  All you probably have to do is to ask them 

ï many of you have already done so.  Just visit our website at 

www.presquilepointlighthouse.ca (www.pplps.ca) and register on 

line or download an application form; have them sign it and either 

mail it in to us at P.O. Box 962 or give Ernie Sharp, our 

Membership Chair a call and he will pick it (them??) up (with of 

course, the membership cheque or donation!) 

 

Letôs all help and ñLet Our Light Shine!ò  

 

Chairperson Spencer Dennis 

(613) 475-1926  

Chair@PPLPS.ca 

 

Vice-Chair Dave Sharp 

(613) 475-5109 

Dsharp@PPLPS.ca  

 

Secretary John Warner 

(613) 475-1619 

JWarner@PPLPS.ca 

 

Treasurer Mike Nicholson 

(613) 475-3646 

MNicholson@PPLPS.ca 

 

Director Ernie Sharp 

(613)475-5215 

ESharp@PPLPS.ca 

 

Director Dave Brummell 

(613)475-1659 

DBrummell@PPLPS.ca 

 

Director Ruth Kerr 

(613)475-3018 

Ruth.Kerr@hotmail.com 

 

Director Peter Ware 

 

PWare@PPLPS.ca 

 

We can always use another 
Director(s) so please consider! 
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Our Continuing Story by Dan Buchanan – 
Changes In The Neighbourhood 

 
¢ƘŜ .ƛƎ [ƛƎƘǘ ŀǘ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ ǿŀǎ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ōǳǎȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ муслǎ ǘƻ 
1880s. While the railway took some traffic away from the wharfs and 
schooners, increased trade in grain and merchandise relied on the 
lighthouse. John Edward Proctor and others did a large business with 
the lumber and grain merchants at Oswego and Rochester as 
favourable tariff laws allowed for decent profits. The trade in barley 
and hops grew dramatically through the Civil War until the United 
States hiked the tariffs in 1890. 
The lighthousŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀŘ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ²ŜƭƭŜǊΩǎ .ŀȅ ŀǎ ŀ IŀǊōƻǳǊ 
of Refuge. In 1858 a channel opened up north of Bald Head Island 
after several stormy days. The once isolated pond became a wide and 
commodious harbour. A lighthouse and range light were built and 
WelleǊΩǎ .ŀȅ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜŘ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ .ŀȅ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
width and depth of the channel. However, constantly shifting sands at 
ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴƴŜƭ ƳŀŘŜ ²ŜƭƭŜǊΩǎ .ŀȅ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎƭȅ ŜȄǇŜƴǎƛǾŜ 
and impractical.  
The channel dug through the Middle Ground Shoal had improved 
ƴŀǾƛƎŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴǘƻ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜ .ŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜΦ 
Even then, it was a difficult process for ship captains. Four buoys were 
placed in the bay to help guide the ships. William Quick, the Harbour 
Master, had the job of placing the buoys in the channel every spring 
after the ice broke up and then retrieving them in the fall. 
Since the 1790s there had been talk about a canal across the isthmus 
at Carrying Place. Talk, however, did not lead to funding from the 
government or shovels in the ground. It might be said that politics 
played a part, but by the end of the 1870s, several marine disasters 
motivated a more serious look at the project. Merchants and grain 
dealers in Brighton were certain that a canal would increase their 
business considerably and could not wait for it to open. Even then, it would take a decade to build and, by the time it was 
opened on April 14, 1890, its depth of twelve feet would make it off limits for the newer and larger ships on the lake. 
William Henry Sherwood became the keeper of the big light in 1878 and would remain in that position until 1911. George B. 
Simpson was keeper of the range lights in this period, which kept up the tradition of the family business. He was a brother-
in-law of William Sherwood and married to a daughter of William Swetman. 
The Superintendent of Lighthouses, Darius Smith, made a tour of the lighthouses between Lachine and Thunder Bay in 1878 
ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀǘ tǊŜǎǉǳΩƛƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦŜƴŎŜ around the property needed replacing and the 
lighthouse could use some painting and whitewashing, but otherwise was in good repair. The familiar fixed white light that 
could be seen fifteen miles into the lake was a comforting presence, like a friend welcoming you home. 
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